Dear EC,

As you know we are in the process of implementing a new standards database through the use of myProject. 
The process of PAR submission creates independent fields within this new database that can then be reconstructed into a single long string similar to what WGs are used to today but which provides a great deal of flexibility for alternate views.

With this approach, our data fields for project numbering will remain flexible enough to accommodate (most of) the numbering needs of the 802 committees.  Three scenarios have been discussed in detail with some of the EC members and this letter is to document those discussions.
1) Designation will remain largely unchanged for view and search capabilities.  Some of our data fields (there are others) are: 

Project/Standard Number: 
802.3 

Project Type: 

REV, AM, COR, 
Amendment Designation: 
Up to 3 lowercase letters as designated by the WG Chair
Standard Approval Year: 
1999 
Qualifier:

8 digits for use by the WG chair (to designate REV1 for example)

Because these are unique data fields, they can be rendered in search and view capabilities as they are in  current practice (SA Project Search, etc.) as follows:
C/LM/802.3am-REV1
C/LM/802.15.3b
C/LM/802.16-2004/COR 1- 2005

2) In instances when PARs are submitted by one working group/committee for revision or amendment of another working group/committee’s base document, the base document number belongs to the original working group/committee regardless of who revises/amends it and therefore the number remains intact and doesn’t change. Such instances, like all PARs, will require approval by the Sponsor Chair before submission to NesCom.
3) Our plan had been to remove the use of new capital letters in the Project/Standard Number data field. We understand and acknowledge that industry recognizes these capitals with regard to the 802.1 committee. Staff will meet to determine if it is feasible to continue the practice of using capital letters in new Projects for 802.1. Staff will respond to the SEC and Paul Nikolich within 2 weeks with a resolution or update.

The use of capital letters in existing Projects or Standard numbers will be allowed (grandfathered) regardless of any other decision. 
In closing we would like to apologize for any past communications that caused any confusion in regard to this matter. 
Sincerely  

Michael D. Kipness

